
 
  

Olean City School District 
Operations Committee Meeting 
Monday, November 4, 2019 
410 West Sullivan Street 
4:15 pm 
 
Present: Ira Katzenstein  Paul Hessney 
  Janine Fodor   Rick Moore 
  Jen Kless   Jen Mahar 
  Kathy Elser   Daniele Vecchio 
  Vicki Zaleski-Irizarry 
 
Guest:  High School Seniors 
  Quinn Forrest   Sophie Sova 
  Arhum Rabbari  Cole Anastasia 
  Nick Fratarcangelo  Jakab Theodore 
  Kayla Knight   Mackenzie Windus 
  
   

Title IV – Home School Liaison 

 Jen Mahar review the revisions to the Communication Action Services Contract for a Home School 
Liaison; the contract will be placed on the next board agenda 

 
Streamlined policy status  

 Paul noted the committee has been discussing this issue for a very long time; Rene O’Connell worked 
on policies as part of her administrative internship; BOCES provided a list of mandated policies; Mr. 
Moore has been working with the school attorney and he noted that the attorney is ready to give her 
opinion 

 
Data dashboard follow-up  

 Ira noted that additional information was requested at the October meeting; Jen Mahar provided the 
information; the committee noted that the district is moving in the right direction; the goal is for the 
district to meet or exceed the state average 

 
Data on use of pool by community and its cost 

 The pool is currently open on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday from 5:30 am to 7:30 am for adult-only 
swim; six swimmers are utilizing the pool during that time; cost is $150 week; insurance is $1,052 per 
year; Janine recommended information be posted on the district’s website, Facebook page, school 
marquis and a press release in the hope of increasing adult participation 

 
Proposed changes in SNAP - potential impact on our universal free meal program 

 Ira noted there are proposed changes to SNAP and questioned the potential impact on the district CEP 
meal program 

 
Motion by P. Hessney, seconded by J. Fodor to go in to Executive Session at 4:45 pm to discuss: contract 
negotiation.  Jen Mahar, Jen Kless and high school students exited the meeting. 

Motion by J. Fodor, seconded by P. Hessney, to reconvene to the Operations Committee meeting at 5:20 pm. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:20 pm. 

Next meeting: December 2, 2019 at 4:15 pm. 
 


